
From: Zoe McQuillan [mailto:Zoe.McQuillan@ablawyers.com.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 19 June 2018 5:03 PM 
To: Chambers - Sams DP 

Cc: Joe Murphy 
Subject: RE: FWC Matter no. AM2014/227 - FITNESS INDUSTRY AWARD 2010 

 
Dear Associate 
 
Apologies, yes the submissions that ABI and NSW Business Chamber are relying on are the ones 
dated 14 March as attached to your email correspondence.  
 
Please let us know if there are other questions or queries we can assist with. 
 
Thank you kindly 
 
Sincerely 
Zoe McQuillan 
Senior Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
140 Arthur Street North Sydney NSW 2060 
Dir: +612 9458 7537 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0400 811 565  
Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au | LinkedIn 
 

 
 
This is an email from Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783). It is 
confidential to the named addressee and may contain copyright and/or legally privileged 
information. No-one else may read, print, store, copy, forward or act in reliance on all or any of it or 
its attachments. If you receive this email in error, please telephone us on +612 9458 7005 or email 
ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data 
corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Liability limited by 
a Scheme approved under the Professional Standards Legislation. Legal practitioners employed by or 
being directors of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited are members of the Scheme. 
This notice must not be removed. 
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From: Chambers - Sams DP [mailto:Chambers.Sams.DP@fwc.gov.au]  
Sent: 19/06/2018 9:29 AM 
To: Zoe McQuillan; Joe Murphy 
Subject: RE: FWC Matter no. AM2014/227 - FITNESS INDUSTRY AWARD 2010 
 
Dear Mr Murphy and Ms McQuillan 
 
I am emailing you to clarify certain aspects of your correspondence dated 15 June 2018. In your 
letter, you refer to NSWBC and ABI’s submissions of 24 July 2017. It does not appear that any 
submissions were filed by ABI on that date though. There are submissions dated 14 March 2017 
(available here). Can you please advise Chambers whether you rely on the submissions 14 March 
2017? If you rely on submissions of 24 July 2017, can you please email a copy of the submissions to 
Chambers?  
 
Regards 
 
Peter 
 
Peter Willink 
Associate to the Hon. Deputy President P Sams AM 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: 02 9308 1817 
Fax: 02 9380 6990 
Chambers Email: chambers.sams.dp@fwc.gov.au 
 
Level 16, 80 William St 
East Sydney NSW 2011 
 
 
 
From: Zoe McQuillan [mailto:Zoe.McQuillan@ablawyers.com.au]  
Sent: Friday, 15 June 2018 6:41 PM 
To: Chambers - Sams DP 
Cc: Joe Murphy 
Subject: FWC Matter no. AM2014/227 - FITNESS INDUSTRY AWARD 2010 
 
Dear Associate 
 
Please find attached correspondence with respect to the abovementioned matter. 
 
Sincerely 
Zoe McQuillan 
Senior Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 
140 Arthur Street North Sydney NSW 2060 
Dir: +612 9458 7537 | Fax: +612 9954 5029 | Mob: 0400 811 565  
Tel: +612 9458 7005 | Web: www.ablawyers.com.au | LinkedIn 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am2014227-sub-abinsw-140317.pdf
mailto:chambers.cambridge.c@fwc.gov.au
mailto:Zoe.McQuillan@ablawyers.com.au
www.ablawyers.com.au
https://www.linkedin.com/company/australian-business-lawyers?trk=top_nav_home


 

 
 
This is an email from Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783). It is 
confidential to the named addressee and may contain copyright and/or legally privileged 
information. No-one else may read, print, store, copy, forward or act in reliance on all or any of it or 
its attachments. If you receive this email in error, please telephone us on +612 9458 7005 or email 
ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data 
corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Liability limited by 
a Scheme approved under the Professional Standards Legislation. Legal practitioners employed by or 
being directors of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited are members of the Scheme. 
This notice must not be removed. 
 
Please consider the impact to the environment and your responsibility before printing this email. 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the 
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please 
notify the sender.  

-------------------------------Safe Stamp----------------------------------- 

Your Anti-virus Service scanned this email. It is safe from known viruses. 

For more information regarding this service, please contact your service provider. 
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Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783) is the Trustee of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Trust (ABN 76 008 556 595). 
Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation. Legal practitioners employed by or being directors of Australian Business 
Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited are members of the scheme. 

15 June 2018 

 

Our Ref:  20150511 

BY EMAIL chambers.sams.dp@fwc.gov.au 

 

The Associate to Deputy President Sams 
Fair Work Commission 
80 William Street 
SYDNEY 2000 
 

ABN 76 008 556 595 

140 Arthur Street 
North Sydney  NSW  2060 

Locked Bag 938 
North Sydney  NSW  2059 
DX 10541 North Sydney 

10 Felix Street 
Brisbane QLD 4000 

t: 1300 565 846 
f: +61 2 9954 5029 (NSW) 
f: +61 7 3832 1058 (QLD) 

ablawyers.com.au 

 

  

Dear Associate 

AM2014/227 - FITNESS INDUSTRY AWARD 2010 

We refer to the above proceedings in which we have acted for NSW Business Chamber Limited and 
Australian Business Industrial, which are listed for hearing on 26 and 27 June 2018. 

NSWBC and ABI write to advise that it will not be in attendance at the abovementioned hearing. 
However, NSWBC and ABI still rely on its submissions dated 24 July 2017. These submissions 
continue to be relevant to the positions taken by the parties in the proceedings with respect to 
question of whether and where in the classification structure changes should be made to incorporate 
a ‘trainee swim instructor’. 

We commend these submissions to the Fair Work Commission in their deliberations.  

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Zoe McQuillan on the number below. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Joe Murphy  
Managing Director  - National 
Workplace 
(02) 9458 7038 
joe.murphy@ablawyers.com.au  

 
Zoe McQuillan 
Senior Associate  
(02) 9458 7537  
zoe.mcquillan@ablawyers.com.au  
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